	[image: image1.png]



	Board of Directors Meeting

for

Community & Economic Development Organization (CEDO) of Gadsden County, Inc.
July 12, 2021

	


Community & Economic Development Organization (CEDO)

----- Agenda -----

July 12, 2021 - 6:00 p.m.
Presiding: Rev. Tony Hannah, Board Chairperson

Call to Order 
Chairperson
Prayer
Board Member

Roll Call
Chairperson

Adoption of Board Minutes
Chairperson

May 10, 2021 – Board Meeting

June 12, 2021 – Special Meeting

June 24, 2021 – Special Meeting
Citizens Requesting to be Heard on Non-agenda Items
Guests

Committee Reports

Crossroad Advisory Committee

Executive Finance Committee

Old/New Business
Chairperson

Executive Director’s Report
Mr. Al M. Gunn
Adjournment
Chairperson
*****
Mission Statement

“CEDO is committed economically, socially, educationally and politically to improving the lives of the disadvantaged citizens of the Gadsden County community.  This commitment starts with every man, woman and child with identified needs, and extends throughout the community.”
CEDO BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
MINUTES
May 10, 2021
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Rev. Tony Hannah, Board Chairman at 6:08 p.m.  Rev. Daniel Wells led the group in a brief prayer.
Roll Call

Board members present were: Mrs. Brenda Banks, Ms. Audria Flowers, Rev. Tony Hannah, Ms. Beatrice Hopkins, Dr. Alicia Jackson, Mr. Cleveland Kelly, Jr., Ms. Geraldine Smith, Ms. Ida Thompson, Rev. Daniel Wells, and Mrs. Kerwyn Wilson.
Board Member Ms. Monica Proctor was absent.
Also present were: Mr. Al Gunn (Executive Director), Dr. Kevin Forehand (CACS Principal), and Ms. Roxanne Johnson (Administrative Assistant). 
Meeting Minutes
The minutes of the April 12, 2021 Board meeting were approved on a motion by Rev. Daniel Wells, seconded by Ms. Geraldine Albritton.  The motion carried.

Citizens Requesting to be Heard on Non-Agenda Items
There was no one in attendance to address the Board.

CEDO Committee Reports
Crossroad Academy Charter School/Education Committee
The Committee did not meet.
Executive Finance Committee
Mr. Gunn reported that the Executive Finance Committee met and reviewed the Bank Statements for each of the entities, which were reconciled through March 2021; there were no major issues and all of the committee members questions were addressed.  There was some discussion about the Profit and Loss Statement showing what appears to be a loss, however that was Title 1 money which should come back to us once the expenses are approved by the district office.  He added that we have submitted allowable Title 1 expenses for half of the year to the district and are awaiting reimbursement.
Principal’s Report
Dr. Forehand’s report followed the newsletter that he’d sent to the Board Members earlier that day where he highlighted Charter School Week activities and the Testing Schedule.
Kerwyn Wilson asked about the Millie Forehand Scholarship and whether any had been approved for graduates that year.

Several Board Members stated that it never got off the ground.

CACS Graduation

Dr. Forehand reported that there were 43 graduates this year and it would be a drive-in graduation, but possibly not on our property since parents wanted to be able to accommodate more vehicles.  He added that it would actually cost more to have it on the CEDO owned property, and this class didn’t do any fundraising since they were virtual most of the year.  Dr. Forehand stated that Pre-K, 5th and 8th grade graduations would be held at Tanyard Creek Amphitheatre, but the high school graduation would tentatively be held at Cascade’s Park in Tallahassee.  

Several Board Members questioned why the locations were selected.

Dr. Forehand stated that there was a graduation planning committee working on it and he wasn’t sure of the specifics other than the need for greater capacity.

A poll was taken of the Board Members, and it was the consensus of the group for the high school graduation to be held in Quincy on the CEDO owned property.  The Board approved of the use of Tanyard Creek Amphitheatre for the Pre-K, 5th and 8th grade graduations.

Old Business
Mr. Gunn reported that the Gainous case was settled – we paid Mr. Gainous, his attorney fees, and our attorney.

New Business
None.

Executive Director’s Report
Mr. Gunn stated that he’d just received an update from the architect regarding the school expansion, which stated that he’s just about ready to put it out for bid.

Mr. Gunn stated that all Charter School Boards were directed to go back to in-person meetings, and he expected that to begin with the next regular Board Meeting.

It was the consensus of the Board Members to discuss this again after the Annual Meeting.

Mr. Gunn asked the Board how they would like to handle the Annual Meeting - whether it would be completely in-person or a hybrid, with the majority meeting in person and members could still participate virtually if needed. He asked that the Board select the date.

Mrs. Kerwyn Wilson suggested that we follow the CDC guidelines, check temperatures, mask up, socially distance, etc.

Rev. Wells offered a motion, seconded by Dr. Alicia Jackson, to hold the CEDO Annual Meeting in person, at Crossroad, on June 12, 2021 at 9:00 am.  The motion carried.

Mrs. Kerwyn Wilson asked which Board Member’s seats were up for re-election.
Ms. Johnson stated that she would find out and contact those members to see if they wanted to continue serving.

Board Member / Miscellaneous
None.
Adjournment

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:47 p.m.          
I, ________________________, do hereby certify these minutes to be the original minutes of Board of Directors meeting of CEDO dated this ___ day of _________2021.

____________________________

Board Secretary
CEDO BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
MINUTES
June 12, 2021

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 9:42 a.m. by Mr. Al Gunn, Executive Director.

Roll Call

Board members present were: Mrs. Brenda Banks, Ms. Audria Flowers, Rev. Tony Hannah, Ms. Beatrice Hopkins, Dr. Alicia Jackson, Mr. Cleveland Kelly, Jr., Ms. Monica Proctor, Ms. Geraldine Smith, Ms. Ida Thompson, Rev. Daniel Wells, and Mrs. Kerwyn Wilson.

Also present were: Mr. Al Gunn (Executive Director) and Ms. Roxanne Johnson (Administrative Assistant). 
Election of Officers
Mr. Gunn declared that all the offices of the Board were vacant.

A motion was offered by Mrs. Brenda Banks, seconded by Ms. Geraldine Smith, to keep all of the officers who were not in the group of members who were just re-elected to serve on the Board.  The motion carried.

Mr. Gunn relinquished the gavel to Rev. Hannah.

Rev. Hannah announced that a Vice Chairperson was needed and opened the floor for nominations.

Ms. Geraldine Smith offered a motion, seconded by Ms. Ida Thompson, to elect Rev. Wells as Vice-Chairman.  The motion carried and elections concluded.

Miscellaneous Comments/Concerns

None.

Adjournment

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:47 a.m.

I, ________________________, do hereby certify these minutes to be the original minutes of Board of Directors meeting of CEDO dated this ___ day of _________2021.

____________________________

Board Secretary
CEDO BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
MINUTES
June 24, 2021

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. by Rev. Tony Hannah who asked Rev. Daniel Wells to Chair the meeting since he was having technical difficulties.

Roll Call

Board members present were: Mrs. Brenda Banks, Ms. Audria Flowers, Rev. Tony Hannah, Ms. Beatrice Hopkins, Dr. Alicia Jackson, Mr. Cleveland Kelly, Jr., Ms. Monica Proctor, Ms. Geraldine Smith, Ms. Ida Thompson, and Rev. Daniel Wells.

Board Member Mrs. Kerwyn Wilson was absent.

Also present were: Mr. Al Gunn (Executive Director) and Ms. Roxanne Johnson (Administrative Assistant). 
Approval of Agenda
A motion was offered by Rev. Tony Hannah, seconded by Mrs. Brenda Banks, to approve the agenda as printed.  The motion carried.

Crossroad Academy Charter School – Charter

Mr. Gunn reported that the charter was finally received from the Gadsden County School Board and fundamentally it had stayed the same.
Ms. Geraldine Smith asked if there was anything in the contract that stuck out that he’d like to share.

Mr. Gunn stated that there were 2 things outside of the main contract – Food Services and Transportation.  He added that while negotiating the food services agreement, we expressed that Crossroad did not want Carter-Parramore to prepare our meals.  For the transportation agreement Mr. Gunn stated that we were not ready to tackle that now.

Ms. Ida Thompson asked Mr. Gunn what he thought of the new Superintendent.

Mr. Gunn stated that since he’s been the Executive Director we’ve had a good relationship with the school district, but he knows it wasn’t always that way.  He added that because Crossroad is a highly effective school the district knows that we bring it up.

A motion was offered by Mr. Cleveland Kelly, Jr., seconded by Ms. Ida Thompson, to approve the 15 Year Charter School Contract Renewal.  The motion carried.

Crossroad Academy Charter School – Budget
Mr. Gunn shared the Proposed 2021-22 Budget with the Board and reported that he budgeted income a little lower.  He added that with minimum wage going up we will feel those effects later down the road.  He stated that the School Expansion costs were difficult to predict, so he put in $300,000.

Mr. Gunn reported that the Governor signed into law a $1,000 bonus for all Teachers and Principals.  He added that he didn’t budget that because it would be a wash, exactly what comes in, must go back out.

Rev. Hannah asked if there was a specific line item in the budget.

Mr. Gunn stated that he didn’t create one, stating that this was the first year for that money.

Ms. Geraldine Smith asked whether it was just for teachers.

Rev. Wells asked if there was bonus money for the principals.

Mor. Gunn stated that this year it was just for teachers but next year it would include principals.
A motion was offered by Mr. Cleveland Kelly, Jr., seconded by Ms. Bea Hopkins, to approve the 2021-22 Proposed Budget for Crossroad Academy Charter School.  The motion carried.

Miscellaneous Comments/Concerns

Mrs. Brenda Banks stated that she saw there were 2 new Assistant Principals, and asked whether they were as qualified as the previous APs and if they would get the same salary as those who were leaving.
Mr. Gunn explained that one was a principal in another state, but was moving back home (the Quincy area) and would be paid more, while the other was a teacher who was promoted from within, has no experience, but has the required additional education and would be paid less.
Adjournment

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:38 p.m.
I, ________________________, do hereby certify these minutes to be the original minutes of Board of Directors meeting of CEDO dated this ___ day of _________2021.

____________________________

Board Secretary
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